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Product Alert  - Performance Related                        January 19, 2021 

Concern Involving Electro-Optical Flame Detectors                 
                               

 

Type of Notification:  Performance Related Concern 

 

FM Approvals has been made aware of a quality issue in certain electro-optical flame detectors that 

could result in the detectors failing to detect a fire condition as intended. 

 

Company Identity: Honeywell Gas Analysis & Safety (listed as Honeywell Analytics in the FM 

Approval Guide) 

 

Address: 405 Barclay Boulevard, Lincolnshire, IL 60069, USA 

 

Contact Information: Peter Harrie (Peter.harrie@honeywell.com) 

www.honeywellanalytics.com 

 

Product Identity: Honeywell Model FS7-2173 (all variants) 

 

Description: Flame Detector 

 

FM Approval Status: All models bearing the FM mark. 

 

  

Hazard Involved: 

 

Honeywell has discovered a small number of the FS7-2173 flame detectors in the field that would fail 

to respond to a fire condition as they are intended. In some cases, the detectors in question did not 

detect and annunciate the failed condition. The problem has been traced to a failed optical sensor within 

the detector, and a self-test algorithm that is not sensitive enough to detect the condition. 

 

The company is still investigating the root cause of the failure and has temporarily withheld further 

shipments of the product. End users are requested to test all installed FS7-2173 detectors with the test 

lamp and report the Pass / Fail information to the contact listed above. In the event of a failure of the 

test, end users are also requested to contact the local Honeywell Gas Analysis & Safety office to initiate 

the RMA returns process. The details can be found in the attached Product Notice 2020106. 

 

If you suspect you are in possession of a FS7-2173 flame detector bearing the FM Approvals 

certification marking and require assistance, please bring that to the attention of: 

 

Antonio L. Pires 

FM Approvals, Quality Department 

Norwood, MA, USA 

+1 (1)781 255 4825 

Email:  antonio.pires@fmapprovals.com 
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